
SCOTT COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING OF THE EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

March 31, 2015

Present: Sommers, Aitken, Clausen, Berger, Ripley, Motto, Jasper

Guests: L. Jasper

The meeting of the Executive Council was held at the Front Street Brewery and was called to
order at 12:05 p.m. by President Berger.

There was not a quorum to take any formal action, but there were extensive conversations.

Jacobs has presented a proposal to make a substantial contribution to local area law enforcement
agencies for body cameras. There was lengthy conversation concerning the need of more than
just cameras but the storage components and whether or not each agency would needs its own or
if it could be centralized. The issues of maintenance and suppliers were just several of the
issues. Sommers agreed to be in contact with Jacobs and they would try to contact local law
enforcement agencies and determine their needs and their priorities. It was then suggested if we
are making substantial contributions there might be other ideas such as contributions to other
needs. It was suggested this be placed in the Newsletter and anyone with any ideas should
contact Jacobs at SHJ@bettylawfirm.com or Berger at steven.berger@scottcountyiowa.com or
Sommers at jays@happyjoes.com

The Annual Meeting had to be scheduled and was agreed to be held on May 21, 2015, at 11:00
a.m. Jasper is to request the use of a large courtroom on that date and everyone should mark it
on their calendar. Motto indicated the slate of candidates is being finalized and they should have
that within the next week or so.

L. Jasper was present indicating the Night at the Ballpark is confirmed as June 11, 2015. The
cost of each ticket has increased by $3 and it was the general consensus it was acceptable as they
are adding a $1 for cost adjustment and $2 for the addition of pulled pork, which is now on their
standard menu. Everyone should plan on being in attendance.

There were no further discussions.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Dennis D. Jasper

Secretary

DDJ/jg


